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Note from the Principal's Office

It is officially Spring! The Pirate Staff hopes our students and families will enjoy a safe and healthy
Spring vacation. Since we are in the final trimester of the school year it is imperative that students stay
on top of their studies. To support good grades, we are offering highly qualified tutors that stay after
school every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. We hope families will encourage students to take
advantage of this extra help!

We have two new staff members to introduce you to:
Sofia Hansen is new to NKN filling an Instructional Assistant position. She is one of our highly qualified
tutors able to support students in all classes but particularly in science and mathematics.
Shawn Lehr has been hired as our new Gear-Up Coordinator. His primary focus will be to support
students with their college going plans. He will coordinate visitations, support families with
applications and financial aid, he will check in with students to make sure they are taking courses that
will meet program criteria and more! We are very excited to have received the Gear-Up grant which will
pay for this position and the programs we put in place to support a college going culture.

Upcoming health and safety programs:
NKN district staff will participate in Alice Training on May 1st- a no school day for students. This helps
school staff know how to respond in the event we have a critical incident occur. NKN partners with the
Tillamook County Sheriff's Department who will provide this training. Every month NKN HS holds



Upcoming Events

practice safety drills for students that include fire drills, earthquake and tsunami drills, and
lockout/lock down drills so that students know what to do in case of an emergency.

Soon we will also have a student assembly and host a parent event that is intended to promote
healthy choices for students and provide information that we hope will prevent unhealthy choices.
Thanks to Mr. Douma and his health classes, we recently held a health fair in our lower gym. Students
did an incredible job researching many issues related to good health and nutrition- they shared this
information with our High School students and the Middle Schoolers. We would like to thank the
members of our community that contributed prizes and information or who participated by hosting
booths!

One of the prevention measures we will be taking here at the High School will be the installation of new
smoke/vape detectors in restrooms and locker rooms. We recommend all parents candidly discuss the
dangers of smoking and vaping with their children and encourage responsible healthy behaviors.

During the third trimester we have many college and career activities and field trips planned. Parents
and students should know that in order to participate, students must be in good standing with
attendance, academics and behaviors. Please monitor the daily announcements for more information
about these opportunities!

Finally, this is a reminder for our seniors...our community is amazing and provides many scholarships
and awards each year. There have been years where our graduating classes were able to secure over
half a million dollars in scholarships and awards. Scholarships are available for students headed to
trade schools, community colleges and 4 year programs. Please check out our school district's website
for more scholarship information or just ask Esther!

-Dr. Buckmaster

Spring Break
Spring Break is next week, March 27th-31st. Hope everyone has a restful week as we gear up to end
the school year with great success!



Seniors & Parents
A Senior newsletter will be mailed home mid-April. Some important dates to put on your calendar:

May 18th-ALL SENIORS must be passing ALL required classes to meet graduation requirements.
Parents can monitor grades on ParentVUE. If you need an activation code, contact Delpha
Corwin by email at delphac@nknsd.org or call 503-355-3553.

Three and nine week progress reports are mailed to parents of students with an F or NP. At six
weeks, all parents are mailed a progress a report. If you have questions about your senior's
graduation status, please don't hesitate to contact Esther Troyer, counselor, or contact the high
school office. Dr. Buckmaster will be in touch with those seniors in jeopardy and their parents
after reviewing the nine week grades. Please remember after school tutoring continues to be
offered. More detailed information and important reminders will be in the Senior Newsletter.

May 23rd at 7:00 PM-Senior Awards Night. This is a night of awarding academic and athletic
honors as well as many scholarships. Plan to celebrate with your student, community members
and NKN Staff!

June 1st is Graduation Practice from 1:00-2:00 PM. This is a MANDATORY.

June 2nd at 7:00 PM-GRADUATION! No tickets are required to attend.

mailto:delphac@nknsd.org


STUCO News
Student Council just finished Spring Fling Week, hosted by the Senior Class, and is amping up for
PROM WEEK! In April, there will be Student Council Elections; and in May, Prom Week will begin! Stay
tuned for more information. Don't forget to follow the Neahkahnieasb instagram page for the latest
news! https://instagram.com/neahkahnieasb?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=

Speech & Debate
The Speech and Debate team is going to Districts! We will be bringing three competitors who will be
vying for the chance to qualify for the state tournament. Districts will be held on Saturday April 8th, at
McMinnville, HS.

https://instagram.com/neahkahnieasb?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


Athletics, Clubs and Activities

This week in Pirate SportsThis week in Pirate Sports

Check here for sport updates and streaming

Let's Go PIRATES!!
Spring Sports are HERE and the excitement is everywhere! Thanks to all the parents who took the time
to get physicals, filled out Family ID and prepared their athletes for a great season. Baseball is heading
to Arizona over Spring Break and track, softball and golf are getting their first events under way.
Please come out and cheer your Pirate Athletes on as they work hard to make this season an
incredible one. Check out the schedules for different sports at https://www.osaa.org/schools/255
The track schedule is linked below!

GO PIRATES
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FNRL Competition in Waldport
Please congratulate the following students in their forestry skills competition at Waldport High School!

Aidan Kallas 3rd place in prepared speech
Rylee Neimi 4th place plant identification
Trask Zink 4th place arbor climb
Nick Jones 3rd place Log scaling
Tanner Hall and Ryder Alm 4th place cross-cut
Ryder Alm 3rd place Compass and pacing and Choker set.

Pirate Players present Radium Girls

https://www.smore.com/za3rb
https://www.smore.com/qdvre
https://www.osaa.org/schools/255
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/641cde001cd3fa2cef103843


The "Pirate Players" have returned, and will be presenting the play "Radium Girls" with a cast and crew
of High School and Middle School students. Performances are currently scheduled for May 18th, 19th
and 20th on the newly renovated stage in the Upper Gym. If you're interested in helping out with this
ambitious project, or have any questions, please contact Stephen Jackson-Clark @
stephenjc@nksd.org.

OnShape! Change the World Challenge
The annual NKN Change the World 3D modeling Challenge has begun!
We once again have a 3D printer to give as a prize for the best student designed 3D model using
Onshape to Change the World. Due May 6th - see Ms. Harmon for more information.

Juntos Family Day

mailto:stephenjc@nksd.org


Juntos will be hosting a Family Day on Sunday March 26th with Latino Outdoors and North Coast
Land Conservancy at the Garibaldi Boathouse. This will be a fun event for students and adults with
free food, music, fishing, birding, art, and other activities. If you have any questions or concerns,
contact Nat Macias at 503-842-3433.

Eugene Schmuck Manzanita Open
YThe Eugene Schmuck Foundation is proud to announce that we will host the Manzanita Open this
spring - May 19, 20, & 21, 2023.

To our Golfers - We encourage you to plan on attending the Open to play or just have fun and support
the community. The Open is a four-person, 9-hole scramble, $50 per player. Organize your teams of 4
and go to our website to reserve your spot and pay. Our website www.eugeneschmuckfoundation.org
will have details and rules for the tournament. You'll get a phone call, text or email to confirm your
spot.

To our Sponsors - You are the reason we can do so much good in our community; you are the
fundamental reason we touch the lives of so many! Thank you for your continued donations and
support.

As we move into 2023, we are thankful for our blessings, but aware that there are so many folks who
count on us. We are reaching out again to ask for your support through a sponsorship. Information
packets have been dropped into the mail as well. Our website offers credit card payments for both
sponsorships and tee times.

If you are a business owner, we again offer the "Diamond Plus" sponsorship level which displays your
name on our Sponsor board, a Tee sign on the course, and your logo/link to your own site displayed on
our ESF website for the entire year.

To our Volunteers - We love you, and the Manzanita Open just would be impossible without your help!
If you are interested in volunteering during the Open, please let us know. Check the website for details
and drop us an email with your interest and contact information.

To All in Our ESF Family - Thank You from our hearts. Your faith and trust make us strong. The
Manzanita Open has always been a way to help others and we appreciate your support!

Sincerely,

https://www.google.com/maps/place/Crabbing+Dock/@45.5578491,-123.9205849,558m/data=!3m1!1e3!4m6!3m5!1s0x54eb32bc18032aeb:0xd33c46f428457220!8m2!3d45.5571934!4d-123.9212979!16s%2Fg%2F11f5hvw6w8
https://cdn.smore.com/u/4892/e7f038a14e67f42232ab86f19487827f.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/e73a/5e8ffb462e233cccb21180fbfbe126c7.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/23ae/c98562c5fa0e783697670312ceff19cf.png
https://eugeneschmuckfoundation.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=de4ae776887d6a97cb314a15c&id=290742aeb9&e=a8f72636a7


From the District Nurse:
April 24th 10:00-11:00am
High School Assembly
Prevention Solutions partners discuss survey results from last fall
around alcohol and substance use. Good news is that NKN High
Schoolers are making healthy choices & we want to highlight healthy as
the normal for our school.

April 24th 5:30-7pm
Parent and Community Night at the NKN High School Library
Prevention Solutions partners discuss survey results from last fall around alcohol and substance use.
Participants can ask questions! Also, learn how to talk to our youth about topics surrounding alcohol
and substance youth. Click here for the flyer with additional information.

Troy Bowers, Board President
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https://cdn.smore.com/u/e9ef/6f1b10b0f85d137f38f255e3e62f320f.jpeg
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/641cdb6eb289c751716744c1


State Testing
NKN participates in many activities to prepare our students for success on the required state
assessments in science, math and language arts. At the high school state testing occurs in 11th grade
starting in April.

Not only are the results an important indicator of a student's knowledge and skills, we use
consolidated data to help us evaluate the effectiveness of our programs.

All students will participate in state assessment unless there is an opt out form signed by parents prior
to the testing window. For science, there is no opt out option, however there is an exemption form. All
forms are available on the school district website under parent resources.

https://nknsd.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/Opt-Out_Form_English.pdf
https://nknsd.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/Opt-Out_Form_Spanish.pdf

https://nknsd.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/Opt-Out_Form_English.pdf
https://nknsd.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/Opt-Out_Form_Spanish.pdf


Meal TimeMeal Time

https://nknsd.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/OSAS-Science-Exemption-Form.pdf

Oregon College Savings Plan
The Oregon Treasury Savings Network (OTSN) want to make sure parents are aware of the benefits
the Oregon College Savings Plan (OCSP) can provide in helping offset some of the costs associated
with attending a post-secondary institution. Whether a child is starting their academic career in
kindergarten, or getting ready to graduate high school as a senior, we believe having an OCSP account
can help.
You can learn more by visiting Oregon College Savings Plan at
https://www.oregoncollegesavings.com/

Note from Family Resource Coordinator:
If you have any needs such as school supplies, backpacks, PE shoes etc... Or for students who would
like to receive a weekend food bag, please contact Jen Hopkins, Family Resource Coordinator at
hopkinsj@nknsd.org or at (503)355-3607. You can also catch her at school in her room between the
Library and the art room.

Free and Reduced Price Meal Income Guidelines Announced
for 2022-23 School Year

Free and Reduced Price Meal Income Guidelines Announced for 2022-23 School Year
If you have not already completed your 2021-2022 Meal Time application for free and reduced lunches
it is important that you do so now. By completing this now will give you a 30 day grace period in the till
October 17. Otherwise, you will need to be prepared to pay full price for all breakfast and lunches until
your 2022-2023 application is approved in the fall.

For the 2022-2023 school year there will no longer be free meals for all as we have had the last
couple years with COVID.

If you need help or need to know the income qualifications for Free and Reduced Lunches please
reach out to the office.

PLEASE CHECK YOUR STUDENTS MEAL TIME BALANCES!!

Meal Time application is below \/

https://www.mymealtime.com/
https://nknsd.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/OSAS-Science-Exemption-Form.pdf
https://www.oregoncollegesavings.com/
mailto:hopkinsj@nknsd.org
mailto:carlan@nknsd.org
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Counselor's Corner

Having a diploma is an important step in preparing students for future success. The knowledge, skills
and habits a student develops while being in school, help to prepare them for success as an adult.
Developing good study habits and working on self-management skills are an important piece of being
successful, both at school and at work!
Be on time to class…turn in assignments on time…phones off and away during class - these are all
expectations teachers have of students that directly relate to the world of work.
Students who are struggling or are not currently on track to graduate should be encouraged to stay
for after-school study hall to complete homework assignments or to make up classes needed for
graduation A little bit of work now can have some huge payoffs for the future!

FNRL
The FNRL (future natural resource leaders) club is selling long sleeve
shirts.
Shirts are $28. If you would like one please email
stephena@nknsd.org

In light of the pandemic and issues some students have faced with
meeting their graduation requirements, the Neah-Kah-Nie school
board has decided to reduce graduation requirements to 24 credits.
This is a reduction of elective credits needed for graduation for the
classes of 2023 and 2024. Those students who have completed
graduation requirements are encouraged to stay and explore
additional classes, take college courses or participate in job
shadows and internships. We thank the school board for providing
an equitable option for our struggling students and celebrate those
students who go above and beyond to prepare for their futures!

https://sites.google.com/nknsd.org/nknsd-counselors-corner/home
mailto:stephena@nknsd.org
https://cdn.smore.com/u/3065/c744dbf6411c0dc60dbc23df52610ab3.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/3cf3/83952381ce07f2c6bf4cf0425c7e415e.jpg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/c2a6/0625b9cd03378bcb531c5dcffe74bdc6.jpg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/32e7/9f8d92497b56a6b8b2e3584e5d9ecd18.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/1f55/ac184d2c80f7460c6cbaa4071988e4b5.jpeg
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Link to Resources

https://sites.google.com/nknsd.org/nknsd-counselors-corner/home
https://cdn.smore.com/u/75e5/f073094565347dd6389cb13ffef7d123.jpeg


To make a donation to Mudd Nick Foundation ~Click HereTo make a donation to Mudd Nick Foundation ~Click Here

Every year the Mudd Nick Foundation provides funds to fur there the education to our students
through field trips, supplies, and so much more

FLASH ALERT
Spring is upon us! Make sure you are signed up for Flash Alert to
keep you up to date on school changes!
http://flashalert.net/news.html?id=1123

To keep up on weather alerts you can sign up for messages from
Nixle on the link below.
https://local.nixle.com/register/

http://muddnickfoundation.com/
http://flashalert.net/news.html?id=1123
https://local.nixle.com/register/
https://s.smore.com/u/d98a/ce354087638ba29795fbfcf724201b04.jpeg


COMMUNITY

WE ARE HIRING!WE ARE HIRING!

Neah-Kah-Nie School District Job's listing

Home of the PiratesHome of the Pirates

TILLAMOOK COUNTY MENTAL HEALTH CRISIS LINE LÍNEA DE
CRISIS DE SALUD MENTAL DEL CONDADO DE TILLAMOOK
Life can be stressful and overwhelming daily for adults and children/teens alike. Tillamook County
residents have access to a 24-hour crisis response mobile unit:

Tillamook County Mental Health Crisis Line 503-842-8201

Beginning with the 2020-21 school year, Neah-Kah-Nie School District has contracted with ESS for our
substitute services. To become a substitute for the District please go to ESS.com, click on the Job
Seeker tab and type in Neah-Kah-Nie School District to begin the application process.
If you have questions about the application process, or becoming a substitute, please contact
ABrueske@ess.com or our Human Resources office at 503-355-3506.

https://neahkahnie.tedk12.com/hire/index.aspx
https://nknsd.org/neah-kah-nie-high-school/
https://ess.com/
https://ess.com/
mailto:ABrueske@ess.com


Suicide Prevention Lifeline
1-800-SUICIDE (784-2433)
1-800-273-TALK (8255)

In Crisis? Text 741741

Safe Oregon Oregon seguroSafe Oregon Oregon seguro

https://www.safeoregon.com/
https://s.smore.com/u/6dea41d71a747500ab4291b614968100.jpg

